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Honorable Matt Mead, Governor 1 o e e 7 e

Todd Parfitt, Direct
Department of Environmental Quality

Proposed Rules for Chapter 1, Storage Tanks
Solid and Hazardous Waste Division, Storage Tank Program

January 16, 2018
HIGH — Deadline for response is January 31, 2018

The Department is proposing to amend Chapter 1 in response to federal rule
changes made in 2015. The rules were considered at the December 13,2017,
Water and Waste Advisory Board Meeting. The Board voted to proceed to the
Environmental Quality Council for rule adoption. Specific information on the
changes can be found in the Statement of Principal Reasons.

Agency Contact Name: Karen L. Halvorsen, Storage Tank Program Manager

Agency Contact Phone: 307-777-7244

Agency Contact Email: karen.halvorsen@wyo.gov

Governor’s Response Options (to be completed by Governor’s Office):

\/ Agency may proceed.

Delay public comment and set up meeting with:
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Signature: Governor’s Counsel
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